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My opinion is that starting a heavy equipment repair and maintenance operation at
6:30 AM every day is not reasonable for the abutting neighborhood. Also, the
Company has not been clear on how many days per week they’re proposing.

The Company said in the July 2022 public hearing that they work normal business
hours, which everyone knows to mean 40 hours a week during weekdays. If they
start talking about weekend work, too, that makes this proposal even more
offensive.

The current proposed setback is only 100 feet, and the vegetation in that northern
vegetated area is not densely populated. 100 feet sounds like a lot, but that’s only
1/3 of a football field. Heavy equipment will be moving around, plus repair work will
be done outside in some cases or worked on inside with overhead doors frequently
open during good weather.

I agree with others that 100 feet of buffer isn’t enough. But I feel even more
strongly that neighbors waking up every morning at 630 AM to the sound of heavy
equipment repair is too much to ask.



